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Family, Friend and Responsible    

          Party Newsletter
                 June 2015
Dear Strathmere Lodge resident’s family member/friend/responsible party:

Changes and Improvements – A second  specialized exercise bike [SciFit] has been added to our Health Club courtesy of Centric Health.

The Strathmere Lodge Ladies Auxiliary has funded the purchase of an AED [Automatic External Defibrillator] 
for our Rose Room to be used in the event a visitor or staff member suffers sudden cardiac arrest on site. It will be installed in the near future. 

The AED will not be used for our residents since the vast majority of our residents [or their substitute decision makers in the event of their incapacity] have indicated that they do not want heroic measures and prefer comfort measures only when the resident is at or near the end of life. Aggressive resuscitation of an elderly resident generally does not result in a positive outcome. 
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Oral Care – One of the ongoing concerns of Strathmere Lodge families is the quality of oral care being provided to the residents. It has been noted that the cleanliness of a resident’s mouth is directly related to the frequency and effectiveness of tooth brushing. In cases where the resident’s teeth are brushed using an electric toothbrush the level of mouth and teeth cleanliness is much higher than if a regular toothbrush were employed.

Families are therefore strongly urged to provide electric toothbrushes for their residents. In order to make the process as simple as possible, Strathmere Lodge, on request, will make electric toothbrushes available at our cost and charge them and any replacement brushes back to the responsible parties. 

In the event you have any questions about these brushes [usefulness, cost etc.] please contact our DRC, Chris Saxby. If you would like Strathmere Lodge to provide your resident with one, please arrange to sign an agreement for purchase by contacting our Office Manager, Augustine Caines.

Whether you select and provide an electric toothbrush on your own or have Strathmere Lodge make arrangements for one, it and its charging base, like all electric devices, will have to be appropriately inspected and marked by our Maintenance staff before it can be put into use.

On another note- if you would like our preferred service provider MultiGen to perform on-site dental and oral hygiene services for your resident, please contact Chris Saxby for further information.
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Annual Resident and Family Satisfaction Survey- Synopsis - We had a 34% response rate to our 2015 survey compared to 37.8% last year. The greatest number of responses was from Hickory Woods [31% of total responses] and the fewest from Bear Creek. [11% of total responses].

Thanks to everyone who responded. Your ratings and comments will assist us in improving the care, services, and accommodations that we provide to our residents.

98.2% of responders [1 abstained] agreed or strongly agreed with the statement “I am satisfied with the quality of care and service provided to me.” 100% said they would recommend Strathmere Lodge to others.

Areas where responders felt Strathmere Lodge excelled based on “agreed” responses were: 

This building is clean and well maintained; this is a comfortable building in which to live [including temperature and lighting]; I have never been treated roughly by staff; my family/responsible party is invited to participate in my admission and annual care planning conferences; staff have never yelled at me or been rude to me; my family have never noticed any staff member being rough with, talking in a demeaning way or yelling at me or any other resident; staff encourage me to attend activities and provide me with assistance to attend them; I am able to have my belongings and/or furniture in my room if I wish; I have never felt afraid because of the way I or some other resident has been treated.
Areas where responders felt there was the most room for improvement based on “disagreed” responses were: 

My clothing, personal property or laundry have never gone missing and if I reported that they had gone missing I got the items back quickly; there are sufficient staff available to make sure I get the care and assistance I need without having to wait a long time; the food is served at the proper temperature; if I had a roommate change in the last few months I was given notice before change in roommate; I have no tooth problems, gum problems, mouth sores, or denture problems.

Under “comments”, major issues related to:
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Need for more nursing staff, especially at night; Rooms sometimes being either hot or cold; Laundry and personal items going missing; Roommates not getting along; Oral care needing improvement; Food not always hot enough. 

Relative to “what was most important about care and service” the most common responses were: 

Kind, compassionate, prompt, caring, respectful, friendly, loving, well trained and helpful staff; Timely, consistent and dignified care; Safe, clean and comfortable surroundings.

A more detailed analysis has been reviewed with the Strathmere Lodge Management Team and discussed further with the Residents and Family Councils and our Quality Improvement Committee and posted on the staff information board. 
	


Activity Calendar - Don’t forget to pick up and check out the monthly Recreation calendars [available in each Resident Home Area [RHA] and also posted on our website] for events that you may find of interest and would like to attend along with your family member. 

You are encouraged to join us at any time, especially for Home events such as: 

Gary Munn entertains on Fri, July 3rd at 6:30 pm
Annual Garden Party hosted by the Strathmere Lodge Ladies Auxiliary will be held on Wed, July 8th from 6:30-7:30 pm. Outdoors weather permitting. Don’t forget your lawn chair! 

Randy Gray entertains – Sat, July 11th at 1:30 pm

Uptown Dixieland Band entertains – Mon, July 13th at 2:00 pm

Music & More with Bernie & Joyce Preece- Fri, July 24th at 2:00 pm

Happy Hour with Ross Ward on Fri, July 31st at 2:00 pm

Strathmere Lodge Gardens- We extend special appreciation to the 25 volunteers, family members, staff members and friends who helped clean up, plant and mulch the Strathmere Lodge garden areas and prepare and serve the thank you BBQ. 
New Co-Payment Rates- As per the recent notice from the Ministry of Health and Long Term Care, effective July 1st all Resident Co-payment rates will be increasing to help cover the rising costs of meals and accommodation. All residents have been advised of the new rates. 
Feeling unwell? -  Please do not visit Strathmere Lodge if you or anyone in your home has a cold or symptoms of the “flu” [intestinal or respiratory] and get your annual “flu-shot”.

While in the Home please be sure to use our waterless hand cleanser before and after visiting with your resident, upon entering, and as you are leaving the RHA and the building. 
In the event of any outbreak here at the Lodge you are requested to restrict your visitation to only one individual in the Home in order to prevent cross infections.   
Every Resident - Bill of Rights for people who live in Ontario long-term care homes – a new edition is now available online and in print from CLEO (Community Legal Education Ontario) <http://cleo.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=acaece29df8d07c95ef84a763&id=1f4a65158a&e=44ea65af1e>
Updated with information about:

  *   the new Ministry complaints process

  *   contact information for health profession regulatory colleges

  *   more information on informed consent to treatment
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Family & Friends Council- This group of involved and caring friends and family members meets on a regular basis to share information and discuss common issues. The next meeting is scheduled for Monday Sept.14th at 7:00 p.m. with special guest speakers on Palliative Care. 
All family and friends of residents of Strathmere Lodge are welcome to attend. 
No pre-registration is necessary. 
Please contact Marcy Welch at ext.226 or at mwelch@middlesex.ca for more information. 
Minutes of the most recent meeting are posted on the family information board in the Rose room near the Chapel and previous minutes are available for review at our reception desk.
Heat Alert - If a Heat Alert is announced by Public Health, all doors to Strathmere Lodge balconies and patios will be locked [and accessible only by using a swipe card] due to resident health and safety concerns.
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Strathmere Lodge Visitor Parking Lot Security – Please be sure that you lock your vehicle and keep valuable items out of sight, just as you would in any other parking lot.

New Administrator!  – Brent Kerwin is joining the Middlesex County/Strathmere Lodge team as the new Administrator of our Home. He starts the job on Monday, July 13th, and will spend the first couple of days with me getting oriented to his new position.

I’ll be around until the 16th. 

Let Brent know if you would like to see certain issues addressed in future editions: bkerwin@middlesex.ca , 
519-245-2520 ext. 222.
Please share a copy of this newsletter with other family members and friends or direct them to our website http://www.middlesex.ca/departments/long-term-care.
Electronic back copies of our newsletters can be found on our website. 
Hard copies are compiled in binders at both our reception desk and the staff lounge, and are available for your review. 
Find additional copies of this edition on our Public Information Board in the main lobby. 
[image: image8.png]



Tony Orvidas,    
Administrator 
Distribution: Responsible Parties, Auxiliary, Info Board, RHA’s, website, County Council, staff, other stakeholders.t
